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Fitch: Pension Impact Adjusted in U.S. Public Finance
Criteria.
Fitch Ratings-New York-31 May 2017: Under Fitch Ratings’ updated U.S. public finance tax-
supported rating criteria, released today, pension liabilities will be discounted at a fixed 6%
investment-return assumption, with the upward liability adjustment determined by newly-reported
sensitivity data. The accompanying report discusses the criteria changes related to pension analysis,
and the rationale behind them in more detail.

The investment-return assumption had previously been set at 7%.

Pension liabilities and the cost of supporting them remain a source of uncertainty for governments
given the generally irrevocable nature of vested benefits, the variable nature of liabilities, and the
rising burden of contributions relative to resources.

“U.S. growth has been slower and more incremental over the current economic expansion than over
longer time horizons. There is little evidence to suggest the economy will accelerate to previous
levels of growth in the near term. Fitch believes that pensions will be hard-pressed to achieve their
long-term growth expectations in the current economic context,” said Douglas Offerman, Senior
Director.

“The 6% return assumption, and increased total pension liability, better reflect the magnitude of the
burden posed by pensions.”

In another change announced in the new criteria, Fitch will compare its existing metric for the
carrying cost of long-term liabilities, which relies on the reported actuarially determined
contribution for pensions, to a new, supplemental metric that combines a hypothetical annual
pension cost using a level repayment of the Fitch-adjusted net pension liability in a manner similar
to bonded debt and an estimate of the cost of newly-accrued benefits.

The supplemental metric highlights outliers where expenditure flexibility can be expected to
decrease substantially and unavoidably over time as a result of pensions.

The criteria adjustments will have only limited impact on current ratings because existing through-
the-cycle assessments already capture Fitch’s expectation for rising pension burdens.

The criteria report released today updates and replaces the tax-supported rating criteria dated April
18, 2016. The only material changes to those criteria relate to the analysis of defined benefit pension
liabilities. Other revisions to the report are designed to improve clarity but are not substantive
changes to the rating approach for U.S. state and local government credits.

For more information, a special report titled “Revised Pension Risk Measurements” is available on
the Fitch Ratings web site at www.fitchratings.com or by clicking on the link.
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